

September Meeting Highlights

Thirty-four Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the September 8th luncheon meeting. Bill welcomed Bill Bojalad of US Steel and Kathy Griffin of the US Army Corp of Engineers.  Several announcements were made:
· The Barge Breakaway Seminar will be held on Thursday, September 16th at Mariner’s Hall in Dunlevy.  Seminar information is posted on the WAP website at www.wapgh.org and copies of the agenda were made available to attendees.

· The October membership luncheon will be joint meeting with the Huntington District.  This meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 19th at the Lafayette Hotel in Marietta, OH.  Further details will be sent to the membership.

Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme reported on the following:

· ENS Robyn Hoskins, Waterways Manager, provided attendees the updated planned marine events and closure listing.

· CDR Steve Wischmann has been named as a Captain Select.

· The Coast Guard provided Congressman Tim Murphy a Mon river tour to the Braddock Lock & Dam to emphasize infrastructure challenges.

· CDR Timme has recently met with the new US Army Corp of Engineers COL Graham and is looking forward to working with him.

· The Western Rivers Maritime Area Security, chaired out of New Orleans at Coast Guard District 8, has not been very active but was established to address broader security issues.  Following a recent discussion, this committee may become more active in the future.

· The Towing Safety Advisory Committee met in Pittsburgh early this month.  This is a congressional charters committee.

· On October 12, there will be an Area Maritime Security Meeting.

Mary Ann Bucci was recognized by CDR Timme with a framed copy of the quarterly newsletter in which she was recognized as the Partner in the Spotlight.

Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
· Don Fogel reported that the closure at the Pike Island Lock and Dam may be postponed.  The Corps is awaiting confirmation from the contractor as to the availability of the new gates before making that decision.  There is a possibility that the work on the Dashields small chamber will replace the Pike Island repair work this October/November should the Pike Island project be delayed.

National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report.(See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following report:

· There were several outreach events that included:  EPA $1.1 million grant check ceremony, LST Boat visit and a TSAC reception.

· It is believed that additional grant monies will be made available to repower more diesel engines into cleaner, more efficient ones.  The Port will be filing additional grant applications and companies are encouraged to contact Jim for possible consideration in fund disbursement. 
· The Inland River Port & Terminals (IRPT) will be conducting a May 2011 Conference in Pittsburgh.
· A Networking Cruise is scheduled for September 15th.  Anyone interested in obtaining more details or attending can find additional information at www.port.pittsburgh.pa.us.
· With the participation of CONSOL, Campbell Transportation and the US Army Corp of Engineers, several editorials were published regarding the need for additional funding for river infrastructure.
Navigation Committee Report
Michael Somales reviewed the attached navigation report with the members. (See Navigation Attachment)
· The Charleroi Monessen Bridge construction is scheduled to occur within the next year which will replace the span.  The new construction will provide water navigation with a 450 foot span.

· The Donora-Webster Bridge that has been closed will probably not be replaced by the state.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston reported on the following:

· The WRDA Bill is out of committee but, unfortunately does not contain the Capital Development Plan that had been submitted by the User-Board.  The Capital Development Plan would replenish the Waterways Trust Fund that is vital to industry’s efforts to improve lock and dam infrastructure.
· All local congressional offices have been contacted in an effort to schedule visits.  Once the meeting dates are confirmed, members will be contacted to assist in conducting these visits.  Anyone interested in participating in these visits are encouraged to contact Bill Porter directly.

Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek reported that the Education Committee has received curriculum approval to finalize the Career Awareness Event that will be held on the Gateway Clipper Fleet.  The Education Committee has partnered with Errin Howard of RiverWorks Discover (RWD) and RiverQuest (RQ) to provide an educational curriculum presentation.  The goal of the event is to provide high school students with  information concerning waterway career opportunities and to provide opportunities for students to meet with waterway professionals.  Company photos that illustrate various employment opportunities are being sought and Dan will also be seeking industry volunteers to address the attendees. Please e-mail any photos you would like to share to dlacek@gatewayclipper.com.

Final Comments

A Joint Membership Meeting will be held with the Huntington District on October 19, 2010 at the Lafayette Hotel in Marietta, OH.  Please mark your calendars accordingly.
October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 19th at the Lafayette Hotel (101 Front Street) in Marietta, Ohio. This will be a joint meeting between the Pittsburgh and Huntington Districts.  Cost of the luncheon is $25. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Tuesday, October 12, 2010 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Lafayette Hotel – Marietta, Ohio

October 19, 2010 at 11 a.m.

Luncheon Buffet: 

Roast Sirloin and Chicken Marsala, whipped potatoes/gravy, green beans, garden salad and coleslaw, assorted fruit pies with coffee, tea and water

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Tuesday, October 12th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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